Rachel Tibbetts

From: Paul Troop

Sent: 25 October 2023 06:21

To: Planning

Cc: White, Joy - Oxfordshire County Council; Catherine Hickman

Subject: 22/01340/OUT

Importance: High

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open a • achments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir or Madam

Given the loca•on outside Bicester, this applica•on would not normally come within the remit of Bicester Bike Users' Group (BBUG). However, given the scale of the development and its proximity to the town, we consider that it would be well within easy cycle commu•ng distance of Bicester, par•cularly given the increasing use of e-bikes.

We would therefore expect that funding for a cycle link between the development and Bicester town would be delivered, in a similar way to the Siemens development on the A41 outside Bicester. This might entail some compromises at some points where the highway land is limited, but these are ma • ers that can be worked out through detailed design.

We also have serious concerns about the design of the access roundabout which, as currently conceived, is completely unsuitable for walking and cycling and would serve to exclude almost all poten•al pedestrians and cyclists as well as posing serious safety risks. We would expect to see segregated pedestrian and cycle paths, horizontal bu•ers from the motor vehicle tra • c, and priority crossings for ac•ve travel over each arm, such as parallel or toucan crossings (depending on design speeds).

Controlled crossing upgrades would also be required at the Baynards Green roundabout to ensure safe and convenient connec•ons for those arriving by foot or by bike from other direc•ons.

We would also draw the a • en • on of OCC development control and the planning o • cer to the relevant guidance provide by Ac • ve Travel England.

Yours faithfully

Paul Troop Secretary, BBUG

Paul Troop, Barrister Garden Court Chambers 57-60 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London, WC2A 3LJ

DX: 34 London Chancery Lane

Twitter: @GardenCourtLaw @GardenCtPublic @GCCHousing @GCCCivillibs

Switchboard: 020 7993 7600 | Direct Tel: 020 7993 7867

My Profile: https://www.gardencourtchambers.co.uk/barristers/paul-troop







Regulated by the Bar Standards Board

This electronic mail message is intended only for the use of the addressee and may contain information which is privileged and confidential. Any disclosure of the same is prohibited by law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, please note that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error can you please notify the sender immediately. Thank you for your co- operation and please contact us on +44 (0) 20 7993 7600 or email info@gclaw.co.uk